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CHILDREN AND FAMILY SERVICES BOARD
MEETING MINUTES

Monday, August 30, 2021 | 12:00 P.M. – 1:00 P.M.
GOV Training Room, 1768 E. Michigan Street, Orlando, FL 32806

WebEx meeting & 

Via Teleconference call-in Number: 1-408-792-6300
Access code: 2454 473 3744## 
Chair Pastor Sarah Robinson, in accordance to the Sunshine State Law of Florida this meeting is to be recorded.  

BOARD MEMBERS 

Present:
Chair Pastor Sarah Robinson (present)
Commissioner Nicole Wilson (present)

Todd Carr (present)
Leslie Odum (present)

Marsha Robbins (present)

Sasha Ruiz (present)

Helga Mejia (present) 
Pablo Vargas (present)


           Zoe Colon (present)

BOARD MEMBERS
Absent:   Vice Chair Janae Moore 
      Jacqueline Gomez-Tejeda 


STAFF PRESENT:  Dr. Tracy Salem (present) 

Diana Mendez (present)

Terrence Woodard (present)

Felicia Brown (present)

Keith Yannessa (WebEx)
Paulette Hinton (WebEx)





Shashondalyn Upson (WebEx)




Tracy Roush (present)

                                   Vivienne Taggart (present)
STAFF ABSENT:  None  
Guest:  Warren Kenner (present)
MEETING

The Children and Family Services Board met on Monday, August 30, 2021 at 12:00 P.M. in person and also through WebEx/via Teleconference call-in number: 1-408-792-6300, access code: 2454 473 3744## 
Item I – CALL TO ORDER

Chair Pastor Sarah Robinson called the meeting to order at 12:04 P.M. 
Item II - WELCOME & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Good afternoon!  Dr. Salem welcome everyone to the meeting.  

Dr. Salem acknowledged the conference line for any participants on the phone and for any public comments. No public comment. 
Thank you all for showing up, this is one of the most important meeting where we need quorum, not that every meeting is not important.

Today, Diana is presenting on our board budget and Tracy Roush is presenting on our BBQ quotes for our Holiday Kick Off.

Dr. Salem introduced two new team members, Terrence Woodard and Felicia Brown to Great Oaks Village.

Terrence is not new to the County.  He was promoted from another division and Felicia was promoted from within our program.

Terrence Woodard introduced himself.  He came from Orange County Citizen Resource and Outreach Division.  He has been with the County for six years going on to seven years in October.  He is the Program Manager for Great Oaks Village and is liking the program.

Terrance wanted to give a little update on what is going on in GOV.  We had four (4) boys come off quarantine after a week and a half and they are back in school.

Summer really went well.  We have renovations going on in Day Cottage, they should finish in January. Also, the kids have a trip coming up to Universal Studios on Labor Day weekend. Other than that nice meeting everybody.    
Dr. Salem – Terrence is wonderful and came with a lot of DCF experience and from Orange County the program that helps the community with rental and utilities assistance to reduce family crisis.  We promoted him over to Great Oaks Village.

Dr. Salem - does anyone have any questions.

Board member Todd – this is a general question; the campus is everyone in generally good health?

Dr. Salem – to be honest she would say yes.  Did we have COVID-19 amongst the staff and kids, yes.  We were moving kids in quarantine.  We were able to manage it and made sure they get the medication they needed and everything they need.

The good news is 6 to 8 kids are vaccinated.  We had to go thru DCF and Embrace Families and their guardian.  Some of them the parents don’t have their rights and the Court had to sign off before Terrence could move them through with the vaccination, so that adds to the process to get these kids vaccinated.
Also, if a child refused the worker gets involved.  We are moving in the right direction.  The staff has done a good job with quarantine, cleaning and sanitizing.  We are lucky with those resources.

Dr. Salem – thank you Terrence!

Dr. Salem introduced Felicia Brown. Ms. Felicia was promoted within.  She comes from Youth and Family/Family Counseling Program.  The positive side is, Ms. Felicia she is clinical and the downside is we are down nine (9) vacant clinical positions so we are in panic mode.  GOV and all our clinician and residential programs are performing half staffed and that is why right now we are using Felicia in different capacity because we are so short staffed and going thru the pandemic. Could you image what is going on with our mental health. 
Felicia Brown introduced herself.  It is a pleasure to meet everyone of you today.  She has been with the County for two years.  Felicia started with the SNAP program working with children 6-11 years old that experience behavioral challenges.

Felicia is the Senior Program Manager over clinical and she l be able to work with people in the different Youth and Family Services programs which is actually really been awesome.  This has given her the opportunity to see each program and how they function as we get to feel for the other positions.  It also gives her the opportunity on how to help those programs and create trainings on various things that they need for their specific program.

Felicia has been in the field about 20 years, doing counseling, education, recreation and coaching.  She has always worked in Social Services field and is happy to be here and looks forward to continue working with you all.

Commissioner Wilson – what are the professional positions are we lack of?  Is it the HR process or all the above?

Dr. Salem – would say all the above.  Our Counselors start going more towards hospitals and into the schools.  They say look at what you pay.  Its everything and really a combination – some of it is the hours we work.  We don’t work M-F; 8 am – 5 pm.  Crisis happens and when you are a clinician you respond to it.  The clinician has to come out and assess so it is demanding.  They work the weekends and they get the same salary.  They have to be face-to-face with the clients, which is slightly scary during this time.

We never had a clinical shortage since I have been here almost 23 years.  We never had a program where we have been half-staffed.   Every program is half-staffed in clinical.  The clinician we have are working double the time.

Board member Leslie – is there any incentives?  She has been in programs where it was skeleton and they would pay incentive for her to stay on the job and see the clients.  That motivate her to stay when her case load was triple.  

Board member Leslie commend you, that is a lot and demanding.    

Dr. Salem – some incentives are coming down from the State.  Our Counselors, Probation Unit, Family Counseling and Youth Shelter are getting a $1000 incentive from the Department of Juvenile Justice (DJJ) who we contract with.  County Administration approved it for us to start pushing that through.  That is an additional incentive but it is not re-occurring.

What we have done, so not to burn out the team, is reduce the caseloads.  It’s unfortunate because more people need us and we are reducing caseloads.  We got some great staff and don’t want to lose them, so we started to decrease some cases.

We also did an article with Orange County Communications to blast and advertise our vacant positions and we got three (3) candidates going through the hiring process.

Dr. Salem – Felicia is clinical and she has done awesome!  Thank you, Felicia.  

Item III - APPROVAL OF THE FOLLOWING ITEMS

A. Chair Pastor Sarah Robinson declared a quorum at 12:20 p.m.  After a brief review of Item III, A, Chair Pastor Sarah Robinson asked for a motion to be made to approve the (Board Meeting Minutes on 06/28/2021).  Board member Todd made the first motion and Commissioner Wilson seconded the motion. The motion carried, Item III A (Board Meeting Minutes on June 28, 2021) was approved.
B. YFS Program reports were informational only and did not require board approval.
Item IV- MANAGER’S REPORT 
· Approval of Proposed FY 2021/22 CFSB Budget – 

Diana Mendez – wanted to thank everyone for being here and having the opportunity to come together and speak rather than seeing you from a WebEx screen.

Diana noticed more of you are new Board members than those who were here last year.  Even though she had talked to you about the CFSB budget on your orientation/introduction when you came on board.  

Diana will talk little bit more on the CFSB budget process on what we are spending on so you could have an understanding and be comfortable when you make a vote.  Everyone received an attachment of the written Proposed FY 2021/22 CFSB budget.  Youth and Family Services Division is requesting approval of an operating budget of $140,059 for the upcoming fiscal year.  
2020/21 Budget Year Highlights
Revenue generated total to date are $78,061 which breaks down as follows:

1. Holiday Campaign: $36, 203

2. Other Donations:     $ 9,636
3. Earned Interest:       $ 7,222
4. Cell tower lease:      $25,000
However, it should also be noted that although our monetary donations from the Holiday Campaign were only $45,839, the in-kind giving was over $36,000.

Funds Expended

Due to the COVID-19 pandemic prevented us from a great deal of spending.  We were able to truly save a lot of money in our budget $23,000 that we did not have to utilize this FY 2019/21 and will carry forward in the next FY 2021/22.

There were six High School graduates and this board approved $500.  Normally the board would pay for that but the Farrell Foundation off-set the cost.  The Farrell Foundation provided $700 funding for each graduate.   
Expenditures

Non-Discretionary – items and material used for the behavior management program in each residential program; education; enrichment/recreation programs; holiday kick off; printing and marketing; library; miscellaneous and summer programs.

Discretionary

Capital improvement/Outlay – like the arm gate, the black fence around the pool, the play set for the kids the Board did that.  This year we don’t have anything right now for capital improvements. There is no budget right now for capital improvement.

Donation specific 

We still have to budget for Scholastic Achievement, allowances, cottage activity fund, residential Christmas and other donation specific. 

The proposed expenses for FY 2021/22 Budget are $84,992.
Set-asides minimum balance required by CFSB is $50,000 and statutory reserves are 5% part of set-asides which is $5,066.85.  Total set-asides are $55,066.85.

Diana – does anyone have any questions on the CFSB budget?

Chair Pastor Sarah – that is one of the most engaging budgets that she has ever been part of.  Thank you! 

Board member Leslie – is there a line item for religious activity?

Diana – you have to be careful even with our Kick Off.  We use to called it Christmas Kick Off now it is Holiday Kick Off instead.  We try to be extremely respectful of all different denominations.  We don’t want to press religion on any kids.  

We had a church that supported GOV and wanted to tie their donations to certain things that is religiously identifying and we told them that we could not do that and if they wanted to donate they have to donate.  We try to be very sensitive to that.

Board member Leslie – what if a kid wants to practice religion, you would do that?

Diana – for the kids we would do that.  We make sure we are able to meet their needs or to enhance their experience here. We would work with the child and protect them.

Board member Leslie – thank you!

Board member Helga – does each child get a class ring and is there a limit?
Diana – there is a limit of $200 and if they want to use their allowance money to make up the difference they are allowed.

Dr. Salem – we do really based off the average ring because we typically have to treat our kids like a traditional average family would.

Board member Marsha – glad to hear that kids have the flexibility.

Diana – she could assure the Board that these kids do get some nice stuff.  The in-kind donation people do step up on these things.  It’s amazing.

Dr. Salem – look at the Gamez family they adopted/supported the entire campus for two years in a row with Christmas gifts for the kids.

Board member Todd – just curious with the $25,000 do you know the duration of cell tower lease?  Does that expire?

Diana – that lease is with the County.  She has been here for the past 15 years and the County always pays it.  She doesn’t know if it is with the same cell phone provider.  She does get the notice from Comptroller’s Office that the money is transferred to GOV.  She does not know if it expires, that is negotiated with the County.

Dr. Salem – Procurement would let us know the year before when the lease is renewed or expired.

Diana asked any other questions.  No one answered.

Board Action Requested

Approval of the Children and Family Services Board FY 2021/22 operating budget for the children’s enrichment is $140,059. (Estimated expenditures $84,992 plus total set-asides for the reserves of $55,067).

Chair Pastor Sarah asked for a motion to be made to approve the Proposed FY 2021/22 CFSB Budget. Commissioner Wilson made the first motion and Board members Zoe Colon and Pablo Vargas seconded the motion.  The motion carried, approval of the Proposed FY 2021/22 Children and Family Services Board (CFSB) Budget was approved.

Warren Kenner – just wanted to mentioned Team Gamez they are going to sponsor every single child Christmas gift again this year.  They are Blessed.  

They are asking if anyone would like to volunteer.  There will be three (3) different fundraising events for the kids.  These events are phenomenal and fun and you have a great time.

October 31st is a concert at the Rosen Center Hotel from 6:00 pm – 11:00 pm; A Golf Tournament on November 1st at Shingle Creek at 9:00 am; and Tito’s Tacos & Tequila on December 7th at American Social on Sand Lake Road begin at 6:00 pm.  

If you can volunteer that would be fantastic and is a lot of fun. Vivienne will forward the flyer on the events dates/times and location.

Dr. Salem – asked if you do sign up, please show up.  In the past people would sign up and not show up.  The Gamez family has been amazing to us and the whole connection is through Warren.  Warren introduced them to Great Oaks Village.  They are so supportive and wonderful.  So, Dr. Salem is asking if you do sign up, please plan to attend that event.  

If you could please send your information to Vivienne and we will coordinate with them.

Dr. Salem – thank you Warren and thank you Diana.  She does an amazing job!  

· Approval for Holiday Kick Off quotes – 

Dr. Salem – the only thing she want to say about our CFSB Holiday Kick Off is she doesn’t have a date yet.  She has spoken to the Mayor’s Office.  Mayor Demings is watching the COVID numbers.  We will get the confirmation the middle of September. Once she has the date, she will send it out.  We are looking at the 1st or 2nd Friday of November.   
Dr. Salem is seeing if the numbers are too high instead of inviting all 124 appointed Directors and Division Managers she is going to request the Directors and above to attend only, so she can put less people at a table and respect social distancing and by then people would be vaccinated.

Tracy Roush – we have three (3) quotes.  Bubbalou’s BBQ which we have used for the past 20 years their quote is $2,426.16.  The second quote is Sonny’s BBQ their quote is $2,453.61 and the last quote is 4Rivers their quote is $3,817.30.

Dr. Salem – the foods are all similar.  The request amount is all similar but the quotes are slightly varied so we need to vote on.  Dr. Salem would say Bubbalou’s came in the lowest.  They always show up on time and always have extras for the kids.

Chair Pastor Sarah asked for a motion to be made to approve the Holiday Kick Off quote. Commissioner Wilson made the first motion and Board members Sasha Ruiz and Pablo Vargas seconded the motion. The motion carried, approval of the Holiday Kick Off quote was approved.

Tracy Roush – Thank you! 
· The background history of CFSB – 

The background history of the CFSB will be tabled at the next meeting on Monday, October 25th.
 Item V - BOARD OPEN DISCUSSION (All) 
Chair Pastor Sarah – at the last meeting we had an open discussion on the Brick Campaign to be a little more active of ourselves to sell at least two (2) bricks for donations.  Chair Pastor Sarah just wanted to remind you of that.  Maybe at the next meeting we can come up with some ideas and refigure it and get creative with the Brick Campaign.   
Item VI- FUTURE DATE 

Chair Pastor Sarah Robinson reminded everyone that the next Board meeting is scheduled to be held on Monday, October 25, 2021 @ 12:00 p.m. at the GOV Training Room located at 1768 E. Michigan Street, Orlando, FL 32806.  

Item VII- ADJOURN 

With no further business to be discussed the meeting was adjourned at 1:00 P.M. 

Chair Pastor Sarah – thank you all and Stay Safe!  
Minutes submitted by:  Vivienne Taggart 

Youth and Family Services Division
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